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JUNE MEETING

Our June meeting will
be held Wednesday,
June 9, 1993 at 11:00
a.m. at the Murray
City Offices. Kim
Pilger from IBM will
be speaking.

Kim joined IBM in
1993 as a marketing
representative in
Santa Barbara, CA.
Her primary
responsibilities were
supporting customers
in mfg. and higher

ed. 1In 1990, she
joined IBM's
education
organization in

atlanta, GA where she
focused on developing
and delivering
education to the IBM
field force. Key
subjects included,
implementing change
in an organization
and customer
satisfaction.

Kim came to Utah in
February. She
oversees the
marketing support of
customers throughout
Utah. As the
complementary
resources manager for
the intermountain
trading area, she
coordinates the
effective use of
marketing channels to
supplement the direct
sales force in NV,
ID, MT, and UT.

Kim looks forward to
having an open
dialogue with the
users group to learn
more about our
impressions of IBM,
the challenges we
face, and how IBM
positions itselt
locally to provide
solutions for our
needs. Additionally
she will cover some
of the recent
organizational
changes within IBM
and provide a
perspective on Lou
Gerstner's activities
as the new Chairman
of IBM and how these
affect us locally.

MAY MEETING

During the May
meeting, the
elections were held.
The new officers are:
Alan Judson (Pres.),
Steve Walker (VP),
Kirk Nacey (Sec.),
David Carpenter
(Treasurer).

Mary Nickles spoke
and gave us all some
insight on broadcast
news production. It
was an excellent
meeting, Mary was an
outstanding speaker.

FROM THE BOARD

As a new board, we
look forward to the
coming year with
excitement and

anticipation. We
express our
appreciation to Max
Thomas, Steve Walker,
Alan Judson, and Dan
True for their
service to the group
last year. We wish
Max well in nis new
job. We look forward
to their continued
contributions this
coming year. As your
new board, our goals
are to increase the
involvement of others
in the users group
through committees
and assignments to
members in the group.
We would also like to
increase the
participation in the
Company Profile
database that has
been started. We
feel that the monthly
meetings should
provide something
that can be used and
implemented by the
members of the group.
We will strive to
provide timely and
informative topics
for the meetings.

You will be seeing
changes in the
monthly newsletter.
We are planning to
get the newsletter
out closer to the
start of each month
so that you can
better plan your
schedule. We intend
to provide a schedule
of upcoming topics.
We solicit your



suggestions for
topics and things
that would provide
help to you in your
job or career.
Together we can all
make this an
exciting, and
profitable year for
our users. We can
all benefit from
participation in the
users group.

MEET THE BOARD

Alan V Judson

I have been in data
processing for the
last 25 years. 1
started working
summers for Michigan
Bank in Detroit,
Michigan. I returned
to BYU and got a job
at DHI Computing
Service in Provo.
From there I moved to
the Bank of American
Fork.

I have worked mostly
with IBM equipment,
starting with the IBM
360 series. Then
moving to the System
3, the 4300 and then
to the AS/400. I am
presently responsible
for the systems type
functions on the
Banks AS/400,
implementing a Novell
network and
installing and
maintaining the PCs
at the Bank.

Steve Walker

1 was born and raised
in Rexburg, Idaho. I
Graduated from Ricks

College with a major

in drafting. I

attended Brigham
Young University,
majoring in computer
science and minoring
in business
management. I
Graduated from
University of Phoenix
with a Bachelor of
Science in Business
Administration. I
married Viola Taggart
from Simi Valley,
California, and moved
to Utah. |We have
four children, two
boys and two girls. I
love to snow and
water ski. I speak
Spanish, tinker with
cars and computers,
and I enjoy spending
time with my family.
I have worked mostly
on IBM computers,
including System 3,
38, 370, 4300, and
AS/400. I spent a
few years working for
an attorney, and for
twelve years I worked
with Bank of American
Fork.. Currently, I'm
a Senior
programmer/analyst
for Abbott Critical
Care Systems.

Kirk Nacey

I am a native of
Utah. I grew up in
North Ogden. I
graduated from the
University of Utah.
I work at
Connectronix in the
support and
development
departments. I am
also responsible for
the AS/400 and the
S/36. I'm single.
During the summer I
am a river gquide.
During the winter I
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instruct skiing and
snow boarding at Snow
Basin. If there is a
sport out there, I
enjoy doing it!!

David B. Carpenter

I'm a native of
Mississippi, but I
grew up in the Salt
Lake Valley. I
graduated from
Granger High School,
and received my B.S.
Degree from the
University of
Phoenix. I was
heavily involved in
the start-up of VECC
(Valley Emergency
Communications
Center--Salt Lake
County's 911 Center.)
They have two B45
AS/400's of which I
served as systems
manager. Last
December I accepted a
position with Murray
City Data processing,
and enjoy my new work
there. I and my
wife, Dawn Ann are
the proud parents of
a new 3 month old
baby boy (Bryan).
Although spare time
is rare now, I enjoy
music, theater and
the arts. I also like
camping, hiking, 4-
wheeling, and
photography--
especially in
Southern Utah's Red-
Rock country.

UP COMING EVENTS

July meeting will be
Information on PC's.



